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ALL SAINTS SUNDAY, NOV. 4 
This Sunday, Nov. 4, at both 
worship services, the Chris-
tian church around the world 
will be observing a centuries old 
tradition—remembering and giv-
ing thanks for the saints of God 
in our lives who have gone on to 
their home in heaven. 
 
If you have lost a loved one, we 
would like to surround you with 
the strength, support and love 
of your church, to celebrate the 
memories and the GIFT that 
these saints (All Christian be-
lievers are saints!)  were to us! 
What a privilege to have had 
them in our lives!  How our lives 
are changed because of them! 
 

Please email or bring a 
(labeled!) picture to the 
church office by Nov. 1, or 

with you to church on Nov. 

4.  We would like to make a slide 
show of pictures of people who 
have passed away this year –
congregational members and 
members’ loved ones—in honor 
and memory of them.   
 
Those who have passed away 
in years prior, we would like to 
honor by displaying their pictures 
in the gathering area. 
If you don’t have a picture to 
share, email the names of the 
people you would like to include 
by Nov. 1, letting us know if they 
passed away this year or in a 
previous year. 
 
All who worship together that day 
are invited to come forward and 
light a candle in memory and 
honor of their loved one. 

Help us to offer this precious time 

of memory and love to you and to 

each other on the special day. 
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Stephen Ministry 

 
IS GOD CALLING YOU TO 

BE A STEPHEN MINISTER? 
 

 

HAVE YOU EVER:  Experienced 
a death and no one spoke of that 
person to you? Or you ques-
tioned whether it was “Christian” 
to grieve and found yourself with 
no one to speak to? 

 
Known someone else who 

was experiencing grief or 
a crisis and you wanted to 
help but didn’t know what 
to say or do—and so you 
stayed away so you 
wouldn’t do or say the 
wrong thing? 

 
 

(Continued on page 11) 

2012 
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“5 Kernels of Corn” 

We have a custom in our 
family based on a story 
about the early Pilgrims who 
had to endure so much.  
Bradford’s diary noted that at 
one point, their daily food 
allowance was only 5 kernels 
of corn per person—and yet 
these are the ones who 
taught us how to give 
thanks.   
 
I don’t know if that story is 
true or not.  I do know it pro-
vides us with a moment to 
live our gratitude.  Before we 
eat our Thanksgiving dinner, 
we each place 5 kernels of 
corn on our plate. Our grace 
begins as each one there, 

picks up a kernel, one by 
one, naming something for 
which they give thanks to 
God.  From oldest to young-
est, everyone gives thanks.  
It has become a beautiful 
time of growing together in 
God’s love. 
 
What might your 5 kernels of 
corn represent?  What are the 
things that have gotten you 
through this year?  When 
were the times you felt the 
most blessed?  When did you 
feel God’s hand most strongly 
lifting you up?  Let your fam-
ily—and let your church fam-
ily—know.  This year, before 
you eat your Thanksgiving 
meal—and perhaps some 

times during the year when 
you need to remember God’s 
presence the most—won’t you 
join our family by beginning 
with 5 kernels of corn and 
sharing your thanks? 

 
Together, as the people of 
God and the Haysville United 
Methodist Church, let’s offer 
not only a day or a season of 
Thanksgiving but lives that, in 
everything we do and are, say 
“Thank you, blessed and gra-
cious God.” 
 
In Thanksgiving and Peace, 
Phyllis 
I Thess.5: 18-Rejoice always, pray with-

out ceasing, give thanks in all circum-

stances; for this is the will of God in 

Christ Jesus for you. 

While on the Journey... 

Com
ing.

.. 

THIS MONTHTHIS MONTHTHIS MONTHTHIS MONTH    

 

Nov. 1:  All Saints Day 

Nov. 4:  Daylight Savings Time Ends! 

Nov. 4:  Glenn Crum Birthday Party, FH 

Nov. 6:  Election Day 

Nov. 7:  Setup Turkey Dinner/Craft Show, FH/FLC 

Nov. 8:  Craft Show, 1 - 7 pm, FLC 

Nov. 8:  Turkey Dinner, 5 pm & 6:30 pm, FH 

Nov. 9-10:  Confirmation Retreat at Camp Horizon 

Nov. 9-10:  Scout Lock-In, 12 pm - 8 am, FH & FLC 

Nov. 10:  Quilters, 9 am-4 pm, FH & Kitchen 

Nov. 11:  Veteran’s Day 

Nov. 20:  Community Thanksgiving Service, 7 pm, River of 

Life Church 

Nov. 22:  Thanksgiving 

96% of what is needed to 
date has been given for God’s 

glory.  Thank You!      
 

October Total  
Attendance:           849  
 

October  
Sunday School  

Attendance:     325  

Record of Our 
Faithfulness 

Get the Messenger 
before everyone 

else!   
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Time Change   

 

Remember to set your 

clocks back one hour be-

fore you go to sleep on 

Saturday, November 3!   

It’s almost here!  Our yearly 
Turkey Dinner and Craft 
Show will be on Thursday, 
Nov. 8.  Serving 
time for the dinner 
is 5:00 pm and 
6:30 pm.  The 
craft show will be-
gin at 1:00 pm.  
As always, we will 
have a bake sale.  It and the 
craft show will be held in the 
Family Life Center.   
 
Our dinner menu consists 
of:  Turkey and dressing, 
mashed potatoes and gravy, 
green beans, jello and cran-
berry salad, relishes, hot 
rolls and home made pie. 

Tickets are $8.00 for adults, 
$4.00 for children under 12.  
Serving times are 5:00 and 

6:30 p.m.   
  
All proceeds are used to 
support Methodist mis-
sions.  Tickets are on 
sale now in the Gather-
ing Area. 

 
The Executive Board will 
meet at 5:00 pm on Thurs-
day, Nov. 1 in the Library. 
 
Rebecca Circle will meet at 
9:30 am on Thursday, Nov. 
15 in the Library.  Mary Mar-
tha will not meet in Novem-
ber. 

UMW Turkey Dinner & Craft Show   

Prayer Walking – Stepping 
Out on a Call to Care 
Our community needs to 
know “God Is.” They need 
to know God is with them.  
They need to know there 
are people who care about 
them and this community—
so much that they are will-
ing to devote a half-hour  to 
an hour each week to pray-
ing for them. 
 
Are you that kind of a per-
son?  Could you become 
that kind of person?  If so, 
God has need of you now.  
Prayer Walking has the 
unique ability to not only lift 
someone up to God—but to 

let that person know they 
are being prayed for at that 
very moment.  It makes a 
statement to the community 
that the people of this 
church live what they pro-
fess.  It says that we’re not 
just content to sit inside our 
nice warm church and say 
you’re welcome to join us—
but that we are willing to 

meet you at your point of  
need because that’s where 
God is and we want to be 
His hands—and feet. 
Some of us have been do-
ing it individually.  This 
month we begin doing that 
together.  Wednesday, 
Nov. 7, from 6-6:30 pm, 

in E1 all interested per-
sons are invited to come to 
form walking partnerships 
and groups and schedule  
future group walk times 
and prayer walking events.  
Join us!  
 
Isn’t it time to Step Out on 
our Call to Caring? 
 

Prayer Walking   
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It’s time to plan ahead. On 
Dec. 1 we will have the 
35th annual HUMM Pancake 
Day!  Yes, for the past 35 
years, the HUMM have pre-
pared the most tasty pan-
cakes and sausage that you 
have ever wrapped your 
lips around.  Wash it down 
with coffee, milk or OJ.  
Just in case you’re still hun-
gry, you are welcome to 
have a serving of biscuits 
and sausage gravy. These 
too, are included in the 
price of the event.  Tickets 
are $5.50 at the door; 
$5.00 if a ticket is pur-
chased in advance. These 
discount tickets can be pur-

chased from a HUMM mem-
ber, in the Church office or 
between services in the 
Gathering Area. The HUMM 
look forward to serving you 
in Fellowship Hall from 7:00 
am - 2 pm. 
 
Although the Ministry Fair 
display was not very big, it 
was put there by some dedi-
cated HUMM guys that 
wanted to show just what 
the Haysville United Meth-
odist Men was all about. Our 
mission is pledged to sup-
port the work and the word 
of the church. We urgently 
need younger men in the 
group...most are ages of 70

-80 years of age. We have 
been organized for 35 
years.  Although it has been 
fun, we have grown weary 
doing it. Our three fundrais-
ing activities have earned 
over $60,000 in our 35 
years of existence. These 
funds have been used to 
purchase unbudgeted items 
needed for the church, pro-
vide funds for members and 
community family needs, 
school and other function 
fundraising activities and 
just being all around good 
guys.  
 
Come join us today! 
Gary Gibbs 

Prayers of Joy and Concern 

Death:   

Philip Beatty  
Sue Spriggs 
Rev. Leroy Smoot  

 

Immediate Prayer Needs:   

Jim Crane, Clarence 
Deaver, Delores Kane, 
Sean O’Brien, Kim Perry, 
Mary Delaney, Michael & 
Debbie Mitchell, Philip 
Lewis Family, Kris Ochs, 
Kasa Straub, Chris Ewert, 
Raymond Lankford, Landon 
Stouder, Pat Maechtlen, 
Jack Barton, Jeff & Anita 
Arbaugh.    

 

 

Our Shut-ins:   

Edith Hill, Susan Mason, Ken 
Watkins, Reba Booher, June 
Stearns, Ruth Clark, Burch 
& Mary Boys, Sam Logan, 
Gene & Lois Smith, Fleda 
Morgan, Velma Long, Gene 
Kaufman. 

HUMM Pancake Feed 

Kinzie & James Flowers 
11/15 

 
 

Emogene & Rev. Laney Kuhn 
11/20 

 
 

Eydie & James Moore 
11/29 

Anniversaries 
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November Birthdays 

Jan Lamoree  1-Nov 
Kathy Self  1-Nov 
Haley Hephner 2-Nov 
Levi Ewy  3-Nov 
Ian Briggs  4-Nov 
Gene Smith  4-Nov 
Glenn Crum  5-Nov 
Bruce Lolling  5-Nov 
Dani Nahrendorf 6-Nov 
Sam Logan  8-Nov 
Nate McClure 8-Nov 
Justin Winter 8-Nov 
Mackenzie Moore 9-Nov 
Jymme Daily  10-Nov 
Kevin King  10-Nov 
Irene Johnson 11-Nov 
Robert Thatcher 11-Nov 
Kathy Hancock 12-Nov 
Bobbi Simons 14-Nov 
Sean Bryant-Thomas 16-Nov 
 

Thanks 

The 2012 Fall Festival Booth 
was a great success, thanks 
to your efforts!  We had 
great weather and excellent 
crowds, even “too excellent 
crowds” at times. We gave 
out 1,900 calendars, 800 
wallet calendars, 150 bro-
chures, 100 “Bills”, and 
about 700 balloons.   We 
greeted some 3,650 persons 
and gave them something 
with our church name and 
information. Sandy reports 
she has already had one call 
requesting more informa-
tion. May God bless our ef-
forts to advertise our church 
and our Lord!  Ed Hatcher 
 

Amber Hutchinson 22-Nov 
Brenda Matthews 22-Nov 
Ruthie Spriggs 22-Nov 
Carol Walter  22-Nov 
Tim Shaner  23-Nov 
James Thorstenberg 24-Nov 
R. Laney Kuhn 25-Nov 
Michele Shaner 25-Nov 
Jim Shellenberger 25-Nov 
Doris Simas  25-Nov 
Joyce Stranathan 25-Nov 
Catherine Green 26-Nov 
Connie McPherson 27-Nov 
Ruby Blaine  29-Nov 
Ruth Clark  29-Nov 
Stephanie Conn 29-Nov 
Shad Winter  30-Nov 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Barbara Daily 17-Nov 
Carole Gonzalez 17-Nov 
Wayne Good  18-Nov 
Matthew Johnson 18-Nov 
Dalon Baxter  20-Nov 
Ern Sherman 20-Nov 
Ward Bond  21-Nov 
Bret Clark  21-Nov 
Neil Lemmons 21-Nov 
Ginny Sherman 21-Nov 
Megan Sykes 21-Nov 

Thanks so much for all the 
wonderful supplies for the 
students of USD261.  Every-
thing is much needed and will 
be a blessing to the families 
we work with.  Your ongoing 
support is very much appre-
ciated!  Linda Long 
 
 
 
Thanks to my church family 
for all your kind gifts, mes-
sages and cards of apprecia-
tion during Pastor Apprecia-
tion month.  You are such a 
blessing to me!  Phyllis 

A big Thank You to everyone 
who donated door prizes for 
the Car Show in September.  
Family Life Team 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed

  
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

4 
8:30 am-Worship Service 

9:45 am-Sunday School 

11 am-Worship Service 

12:30 pm-Crum Birthday 

Party, FH 

4:30 pm-God &  Me, S4 

6:30 pm-God & Family, S4 

5 
9 am-Walking, FLC 

1 pm-Staff Mtg. 

5:30 pm-Quilting, E4 

6:30 pm-Praise Team, Sanctuary 

7 pm-Boy Scouts, FH 

7:45 pm-Jammerz!-Sanctuary 

8 pm-Scout Com. Mtg, S4 

6 

5:30-Exercise, FLC 

6:30 pm-Girl Scouts, S4 

7 pm-Staff Parish, W2 

7 pm-Scrapbooking, FLC 

7 

9 am-Walking, FLC

12 pm-Setup Turkey Dinner, FH

12 pm-Setup Craft Show, FLC

5 pm-BB-BBQ Pork & Beef

6 pm-JAM, Chapel & classes

6 pm-Prayer Walker Mtg, E1

6:15 pm-Classes

6:30 pm-Handbells, E1

6:30 pm-FLC, W2

11   Veteran’s Day 

8:30 am-Worship Service 

9:45 am-Sunday School 

11 am-Worship Service 

4:30 pm-God &  Me, S4 

6:30 pm-God & Family, S4 

12 
9 am-Walking, FLC 

1 pm-Staff Mtg. 

5:30 pm-Quilting, E4 

6:00 pm-Lay Leadership, Library 

6:30 pm-Praise Team, Sanctuary 

7 pm-Boy Scouts, FH 

7:45 pm-Jammerz!-Sanctuary 
 

13 

5:30-Exercise, FLC 

6:30 pm-Girl Scouts, S4 

6:30 pm-Trustees, E1 

7 pm-Scrapbooking, FLC 

14  Food Drop In

9 am-Walking, FLC

5 pm-BB-Lasagna

6 pm-JAM, Chapel & classes

6:15 pm-Classes

6:30 pm-Handbells, E1

6:30 pm-Youth Group, FLC

7:30 pm-Choir, Sanctuary

18 

8:30 am-Worship Service 

9:45 am-Sunday School 

11 am-Worship Service 

6:30 pm-God & Family, S4 

19 
9 am-Walking, FLC 

1 pm-Staff Mtg. 

5:30 pm-Quilting, E4 

6:30 pm-Praise Team, Sanctuary 

7 pm-Boy Scouts, FH 

7:45 pm-Jammerz!-Sanctuary 

20 

5:30-Exercise, FLC 

6:30 pm-Girl Scouts, S4 

7 pm-Scrapbooking, FLC 

7 pm-Community Thanksgiving 

Service, River of Life Church 

21 
9 am-Walking, FLC

No Breaking Bread

6 pm-Classes 

6 pm-JAM, Chapel & class

6:30 pm-Handbells, E1

No Youth 

8 pm-Comm. & Tech. Mtg., W2

25 
8:30 am-Worship Service 

9:45 am-Sunday School 

11 am-Worship Service 

12:15 pm-Evangelism, E2 

26 
9 am-Walking, FLC 

1 pm-Staff Mtg. 

5:30 pm-Quilting, E4 

6:30 pm-Praise Team, Sanctuary 

7 pm-Boy Scouts, FH 

7 pm-Cub Com. Mtg, S7 

27 
5:30-Exercise, FLC 

6:30 pm-Girl Scouts, S4 

6:30 pm-Lay Leadership,  

Library 

7 pm-Scrapbooking, FLC 

7 pm-Open Gym, FLC 

28 
9 am-Walking, FLC

5 pm-BB-Meatloaf

5:15 pm-Youth Council

6 pm-JAM, Chapel & class

6:30 pm-Handbells, E1

6:30 pm-Youth Group, FLC

Novemb

 

Please come help the Crum Family celebrate Glenn’s 80th birthday  

on Sunday, Nov. 4, from 2-4 pm in Fellowship Hall! 
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Confirmation Retreat at Camp Horizon 

Scouts Lock-In, FH & FLC 
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Hey guys!  As we head into 
the Fall season, things will 
continue to get busy.  How-
ever, don’t forget to stay 
active in your fellowship 
with your brothers and sis-
ters here in Christ!  A few 
activities coming up include:  
helping serve the Turkey 
Dinner Nov. 8, Youth Rake-n
-Run on Nov. 17 (sign up at 
the Visitor Booth to get your 
name on the schedule! 
They'll be "Raking and Run-
ning" from about noon-
4:30!), Christmas Caroling 
Dec. 12, and Confirmation 
activities for those of you 
actively participating in Con-
firmation.  Be sure also to 

check out the following info 
for the Half-Lock In Dec. 28 
as well! God bless you guys! 
Proud of the spiritual growth 
I have seen. 
-Jim 

“That if you confess with your 
mouth, “Jesus is Lord,” and 

believe in your heart that God 

raised him from the dead, you 

will be saved.”  -Romans 10:9 

 

 

 

Youth 

Young Adults 

Have questions about how 
to study scripture?  Have 
questions about where God 
wants to take you in His 
word?  Soon and very soon, 
probably early 2013, I am 
looking at starting an eve-
ning bible study for adults, 
age 18 and older, on a night 
during the week or possibly 
even Sunday evenings.  If 
you would have any input as 

to what day or timeframe 
would work best for you, 
please let me know as I am 
in beginning stages of put-
ting this endeavor together. 
 
Also looking forward and 
anticipating monumental 
spiritual growth through our 
new book study “Doctrine” 
by Mark Driscoll and Gerry 
Breshears.  “What does it 
mean to be a Christian?  
What should Christians be-
lieve, regardless of what 
denominational persuasion 
they’ve been accustomed 
to?”  These questions as 
well as others will hopefully 
be answered.  Look forward 

to seeing you Sunday morn-
ings from 9:45-10:45 in 
room W-1 for this study.  
God bless. 
-Jim   
 
“How, then, can they call on 

the one they have not believed 

in? And how can they believe in 

the one of whom they have not 

heard? And how can they hear 

without someone preaching to 

them? And how can they 

preach unless they are sent? 

As it is written, “How beautiful 

are the feet of those who bring 

good news!” –Romans 10:14-

15 

When:  December 28th

Where:  Haysville United Methodist Church
Time:  6:45pm-Midnight

What:  Food, Worship, Speaker, Photobooth, Movies, X-
Box, Group Games, and Free Time!

Cost:  Absolutely Nothing!
Who:  all Haysville Youth!

Bring a Friend! For more info, talk to your Youth Pastor!
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“Wonderful 

Grace of  
Jesus” 1918 
By Haldor Lillenas 

Worship leaders 
around the world owe a debt 
of gratitude to Lillenas Pub-
lishing Company, which was 
started by the author of this 
hymn, Haldor Lillenas. He was 
born in the fjord district of 
Norway in 1885, and, as a 
child, immigrated to the 
United States with his family. 
From his youth, Haldor had a 
musical bent, a talent that 
served him well when he en-
tered the ministry in 1910 in 
the newly established Church 
of the Nazarene. 
 
Between his sermons and vis-
its, Haldor took musical stud-
ies by correspondence and 
soon began writing gospel 
songs. In 1919, he published 
his first book, and three years 
later he organized his own 
publishing house in Indian-
apolis, Indiana, where he was 
serving as pastor of the First 
Church of the Nazarene. For 
the next decade, Haldor 
preached, traveled, wrote 
hymns, and published song-
books. 
 
In 1930, the Nazarene Pub-
lishing House in Kansas City, 
Missouri, became interested in 
expanding its fledgling efforts 
in the field of music. They 
agreed to purchase Lillenas 
Publishing Company provided 
that Haldor himself would 
move to Kansas City and 

manage it. He remained in 
that role until he retired in 
1950, then served in an ad-
visory capacity until his 
death in Aspen, Colorado, in 
1959. Today Lillenas Pub-
lishing Company is one of 
the largest church music 
publishers in the world, 
owning more than 20,000 
song copyrights. 
“Wonderful Grace Of Jesus” 
is the best known of the 
4,000 hymns Haldor himself 
wrote. He later gave this ac-
count of how it came to be 
composed:  “In 1917, Mrs. 
Lillenas and I built our first 
little home in the town of 
Olivet, Illinois. Upon its 
completion, we had scarcely 
any money left to furnish 
the little home. Having no 
piano at the time, and need-
ing an instrument of some 
kind, I managed to find, at 
one of the neighbor’s home, 
a little wheezy organ which I 
purchased for $5.00. With 
the aid of this instrument, a 
number of my songs were 
written which are now popu-
lar, including “Wonderful 
Grace Of Jesus.” It was sung 
by the great chorus, in 
1918, at the Northfield, 
Massachusetts Bible Confer-
ence, being introduced for 
the first time by Homer 
Hammontree.” 
 
Not yet having started his 
own publishing house, he 
sold his soon-to-be-famous 
hymn for $5.00—just 
enough to pay for the organ 

on which it was composed. 
 
Excerpt from the book, “Then 

Sings My Soul” 

By Robert J. Morgan 

 
I am always fascinated with 
the story behind the creation 
and composition of each song 
that has been written ! That 
is why I like to share these 
hymn stories with you. In 
worship each week, we are 
now singing “Sabbath Prayer” 
as a blessing to our kids and 
youth each week. The song 
was originally written for the 
musical “Fiddler On The Roof” 
which was penned by Jerry 
Bock with lyrics by Sheldon 
Harnick. The song is being 
sung immediately following 
the Children’s Message. 
 
In preparation for the Hays-
ville Community Thanksgiving 
Service, we will be putting 
together a community choir 
which will sing as part of that 
service. The service will be at 
7 p.m. on the Tuesday before 
Thanksgiving and will be held 
at the River Of Life Church 
here in Haysville. If anyone is 
interested in singing for that, 
we will be rehearsing on 
Wednesday evenings from 
7:30 to 7:45 p.m. as the first 
part of our chancel choir 
practice. The song we will be 
singing is “Give Thanks”. 
Please come to the rehearsals 
if you would like to sing. We 
would love to have you join 
us!  Blessings, 
 
Kent E. Stuckey 

From the Music Desk... 



Page 10 MESSENGER Page 10 MESSENGER 

Are you worn out with 
Christmas “as usual”?  Too 
much to do and places to go 
and gifts to buy, and cook-
ing to get done and on and 
on and …?  I know this may 
seem strange BUT, how 
about a study on  “A Differ-
ent Kind of Christmas”?  
Just another place to be…. 
WELL, maybe you need to 
be there…maybe you could 
slow down, and give one 
hour a week to just listening 
and thinking about--- LIV-
ING AND GIVING LIKE JE-
SUS!!!  The DVD study will 
be Wednesdays beginning 
Nov. 7 ( I know that’s 
soon!)  at 6:30-7:30.  We 

will have to skip a couple of 
weeks to accommodate 
Thanksgiving and Caroling- 
so it will end on Dec. 19. 
 
OK, are you ready to give 
one hour a week during Ad-
vent to really get ready for 
Christmas?   Join me on:  
Wed. Nov. 7 @ 6:30 in room 
E-1 for “A Different Kind of 
Christmas- Living and Giving 
Like Jesus”, and let’s find a 
new way together.  GRACE, 
Linda 
 
New Year Opportunities: 
Disciple Bible Study- a 34 
week in-depth study of the 
Scripture.  Spring would be 

17 weeks of the Old Testa-
ment, then a summer break, 
and in the Fall 17 weeks of 
New Testament.  This is a 
deep study requiring about 1-
11/2 hour a day study and 
21/2 hrs. classroom. 
 

Disciple Invitation to the Old 

Testament- An 8-week over-
view of the OT.  Daily work 
about 30 minutes and 60-90 
minutes of class. 
 

Stephen’s Training-See 
Phyllis’ article for info. 
 

Please keep these classes in 
mind as you look ahead to 
2013, more info next month! 

Grace-FULL 

Haysville Community 

Outreach 
 
Every year the Haysville 
Community Outreach pro-
vides food and toys for eligi-
ble families in the Haysville 
School District.  The HCO 
board is made up of people 
from, different Haysville 
churches, and is a 501(c) 3 
organization.  Every year 
volunteers are needed to 
help insure the success of 
the program. 
 
The “boxing day” for the 
Thanksgiving food is 
Wednesday, Nov. 7 at 5:30 
pm at the West Haysville 

Baptist Church, 141 Lamar, 
with distribution from 9 to 
11 am Saturday, Nov. 10. 
 
We are asking for volunteers 
to help box the food and 
distribute it.  If you can help 
either Wednesday or Satur-
day, let us know. 
 
In December, help is needed 
to sort and wrap toys and fill 
food boxes.  The December 
schedule is:  Monday, Dec. 
10, 6:30 pm, sort toys by 
age and by family; Wednes-
day, Dec. 12, 5:30 pm, fill 
food boxes; Thursday, Dec. 
13, 6:30 pm, wrap pack-
ages; Saturday, Dec. 17, 9 

– 11 am, distribute to fami-
lies.  If you can only come 
one night, please come 
Thursday, as it takes a lot 
of hands to wrap all those 
gifts!   All activities take 
place at the West Haysville 
Baptist Church. 
 

 
Christmas Giving Tree 

 
Each Christmas season, a 
“Giving Tree” is displayed in 
the gathering area of the 
church.  It is filled with 
cards from Haysville Com-
munity Outreach.  The 
cards displayed are for 

(Continued on page 11) 

Haysville Community Outreach 
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Experienced failure in 
your life, down times, 
hard times, or alone 
times?  Loss of a 
loved one?—In those 
times, who do you 
think might have 
been able to under-
stand best what you 
were going through?  
Are you someone 
who’s been through 
it?  --God doesn’t 
waste a hurt. God 
wants to redeem 
yours. 

 

--That’s why Stephen Minis-

(Continued from page 1) ters are needed—trained 
laypersons who are willing 
to walk alongside another, 
not with all the answers, but 
with a caring heart ready to 
stand beside someone and 
offer their strength to an-
other who needs it now.  
Beginning in January, 2013, 
we will be offering the 
Stephen Ministry Training 
Course, a semester-long, 
weekly 2 hour class that will 
equip lay persons to provide 
quality Christian care to 
hurting people.  It will be 
taught by certified Stephen 
Leaders:  Pastor Phyllis, her 
husband, Paul Saas, and 
Visitation Coordinator, Linda 

Dixon.  Stephen Ministers 
will be matched with per-
sons seeking the kind of 
continued individual and 
confidential support offered 
by Stephen Ministers, as 
well as help provide for the 
broader care needs in this 
church and in their own 
families.  Is God calling you 
to be trained as a Stephen 
Minister? If you would like 
to explore this program 
more, call Pastor Phyllis at 
524-4162, or go online to 
read more at http://
www.stephenministries.org 

Stephen Ministry, continued 

This year's Senior Citizen's 
Dinner was bright with sun-
flowers all over the place!  We 
had 90-95 people, and David 
Carrell made a terrific 
meal.  We want to thank eve-
ryone who helped serve the 
meal and cleanup after-
wards.  A special thanks to 
the Threadbare Theater group 
for their presentation. They 
had the group laughing! If 
you need a group to perform 
let Marion Renner know.  Eve-
ryone had a enjoyable Sunday 
afternoon.  If you are a senior 
citizen and have wondered 
about all the fun we have - 
plan on joining us again in 
September of 2013.   

H.C.O., continued 

those children in our com-
munity who might not have 
a merry Christmas without 
our help.  Select a card from 
the “Giving Tree” and buy a 
gift for that age child.  Re-
turn it, unwrapped, with the 
tag to the tree by December 
9.  The gifts will be taken to 
West Haysville Baptist 
Church for distribution.  
  
Volunteer help will be 
needed at West Haysville 
Baptist Church to sort and 
wrap the gifts.  Sorting will 
be done Dec. 10 at 6:30.  
Dec. 12 at 5:30 is the night 
to fill the food boxes.  

(Continued from page 10) Thursday, Dec. 13 at 6;30 
will be wrapping and label-
ing the packages.  A lot of 
help is needed to do that.  
The gifts will be distributed 
Dec. 15 from 9 to 11 a.m. 
at West Haysville Baptist 
Church.  Volunteers are 
needed then, and Santa will 
be there for the children. 
  
After the gifts are taken 
from the church, the “Giving 
Tree” will be the place to 
put socks, gloves & hats for 
the homeless. 

SR Dinner 
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and the best decorated 
booth.  Entrants can sample 
all the Christmas goodies 
setup throughout the FLC, 
get recipes from their favorite 
samples, and vote for their 
favorites- with fellowship, 
friendships and warmth of 
the HUMC.  More details to 
come- but get excited and 
ready for this fun event 
where we can invite the com-
munity into our Church for 
some fun and festive food 
and fellowship.   
 
Help spread the word about 
these events.  They are open 
to all, and we would love to 
see as many folks participate 
as possible.  Advertising is 
always the challenge, so give 

us a hand and help spread the 
word.  See you there! 

As the Holiday season is fast 
approaching us, the Family 
Life Center has planned a 
couple of fall activities that 
you need to be sure to mark 
on your calendars! 
 
Tuesdays, from Nov. 27 - 
Dec. 18; Pickup / Shoot 
Around Basketball.  The Bas-
ketball Goals will be out, and 
anyone who comes can enjoy 
some shoot around or some 
pickup basketball.  No Cost, 
time is from 7 pm - 8:30 pm. 
 
Saturday, Dec. 15; A Taste of 
Christmas.  Sign up for a 
booth, so visitors can sample 
your best Christmas candy, 
soup, snack or food.  Prizes 
will be given for the best food 

Family Life 
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